
From: ACSQHC Advice Centre <support@accreditation.freshdesk.com> 

Sent: Thursday, 08 April 2021 09:33 

To: Michael McKibbin 

Subject: Re: [SEC=OFFICIAL] Information about safety 

 

Dear Michael 

 

Thank you for your email to the NSQHS Standards Advice Centre. 

 

The Australian Commission on Safety and Quality in Health Care was 

established to lead and coordinate  

national improvements in the safety and quality of health care. Our role 

is to provide health ministers with  

strategic advice on best practices to bring about these improvements. The 

Commission develops and  

supports national safety and clinical standards; formulates and 

implements national accreditation  

schemes; and develops national health-related data sets. The Commission 

is also working to reduce  

unwarranted variations in practice and outcomes for individuals and 

populations, and undertaking  

nationally coordinated action to address healthcare associated infections 

and antimicrobial resistance. 

 

The Commission works in partnership with patients, carers, clinicians, 

the Australian, state and territory  

health systems, the private sector, managers and healthcare organisations 

to achieve a safe, high-quality  

and sustainable health system. 

Key functions of the Commission include: developing national safety and 

quality standards, developing  

clinical care standards to improve the implementation of evidence-based 

health care, coordinating work in  

specific areas to improve outcomes for patients, and providing 

information, publications and resources  

about safety and quality. 

 

The Commission does not collect data on iatrogenic deaths but supports 

health service organisations to  

implement safety and quality systems. The data that you mentioned is 

collected by States and Territories  

and submitted to the Australian Bureau of Statistics as part of the 

National Death data collection.   

 

 

Kind regards 

NSQHS Standards Advice Centre 

 

National Standards Program 

Australian Commission on Safety and Quality in Health Care 

GPO Box 5480 Sydney NSW 2001 | Level 5, 255 Elizabeth Street, Sydney NSW 

2000 

T 1800 304 056 | F (02) 9126 3613 | www.safetyandquality.gov.au  

Follow us on Twitter @ACSQHC 

Privacy statement: The Australian Commission on Safety and Quality in 

Health Care has collected the  

personal information you provided in your contact with the Advice Centre 

to enable us to process your  



enquiry and to collect information on the types of enquiries received by 

the Advice Centre. You may also  

be contacted to assist in the ongoing improvement of the NSQHS Standards 

and the Accreditation  

Scheme. If you do not wish to provide your personal information or be 

contacted by the Commission  

please inform the staff member attending to your enquiry. Your personal 

information will not be used for  

any other purpose. It will not usually be disclosed to anyone else unless 

this is necessary to complete  

your enquiry or comply with legislation. For more information about our 

privacy practices, including how to  

access or correct your personal information or make a complaint see our 

Privacy Policy or contact us at  

Australian Commission on Safety and Quality in Healthcare, PO BOX 5480, 

Sydney NSW 2001. 

 

  

 

On Thu, 8 Apr at 2:58 AM , Michael McKibbin  

<michael.mckibbin@attadalechiropractic.com> wrote:  

REMINDER: Think before you click! This email originated from outside our 

organisation.  

Only click links or open attachments if you recognise the sender and know 

the content is  

safe. 

 

 

 

Greetings, a question; how can your organisation advise on safety without 

knowing the  

iatrogenic morbidities and mortalities as a baseline?  

  

Is it a fact that  

(1)    No government body collects and collates Australia’s annual 

iatrogenic death toll?  

(2)    Evidence-based medicine never evidences its iatrogenic death toll?  

(3)    There is a glaring disparity between the incidence of iatrogenic 

deaths suggested in the  

medical literature and the incidence of iatrogenic deaths reported on 

death certificates?  

(4)    The WHO guidelines for signing death certificates permit that 

disparity?  

(5)    That disparity permits the government Report, Cause of Death not 

to include iatrogenic  

deaths as a leading cause of death?  

  

I look forward with interest in your reply, 

Sincerely, Michael McKibbin 

  

 

"Important: This transmission is intended only for the use of the 

addressee and may  

contain confidential or legally privileged information.  If you are not 

the intended recipient,  

you are notified that any use or dissemination of this communication is 

strictly  



prohibited.  If you receive this transmission in error please notify the 

author immediately  

and delete all copies of this transmission." 
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